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We are very thankful to God because we are closing the month of April with 
rain in much of the country, this because the drought this strong summer 
with the effects of climate phenomenon "El Niño" has caused a drop in water 
levels in the hydroelectric dams where are systems that generate electricity, 
which has led to a nationwide rationing scheduled until the reservoirs to 
recover their levels with the rains. 

Beloved brothers, I am happy to be alive and able to communicate again, by 
the grace and will of God. 

As for my health, by God's grace, every day I improve more and more. Thank 
you for your prayers and please keep praying. 
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TTTHHHEEE   WWWOOORRRKKK   OOOFFF   GGGOOODDD   IIINNN   MMMAAATTTUUURRRIIINNN   CCCEEENNNTTTRRROOO...       

At this time we are having in worship services several non-Christian visitors 
with whom there is the possibility of organizing Bible studies in their homes, 
we appreciate your prayers in favor. 

NNNEEEWWW   MMMEEEEEETTTIIINNNGGG   SSSIIITTTEEE...   

In previous newsletter I reported that we are already using the new meeting 
site, we thank God for helping us resolve the issue of meeting space. Here we 
have a good place to gather more people and location of the place is more 
accessible. 

 
 

   
RRRaaadddiiiooo...   This month we reached transmission number 506 of the radio 
program "Facing the Bible" by the grace of God. There were two programs 
that could not go on the air because of electricity rationing, but, thank God, 

Meeting in the new building.  New address is: Av Raul Leoni, diagonal to the 

Industrial Technical School (ETI) of Maturin, Building Melania Rosa, Mezzanina. 



the direction of the station launched an electricity generator that works with 
diesel oil, and was thus overcome the problem. 

PPPrrraaayyyeeerrrsss   fffooorrr   hhheeeaaalllttthhh...  

We include prayer request for the following brothers: In U.S.A. Helen (Elena), 
wife of our brother Ronald Roark and mother of Gregory, she was recently 
hospitalized, we pray for complete healing. 

In Venezuela. For our sister Erika Granados, a member of the church in the 
center Maturín, she came out today five days of hospitalization, the sister 
was affected by an autoimmune disease known as virus Gillian Barre, and has 
been combined with classic dengue and megalovirus. 

Antonio Perez, he is a preacher in the church in Ciudad Bolivar, Bolivar State, 
a week ago Antonio's kidneys stopped working and now they are doing 
dialysis every three days to purify his blood. 

      

At the close of this newsletter as always I thank all brothers your prayers and 
continue to pray for one another. And our gratitude for participating settled 
me in this effort to continue spreading the pure gospel of our Lord Jesus 
Christ on this side of America. 

 

  In the love of Christ. 

                                           Antonio and family. 


